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January 1 

Admin Office closed in observance 

of New Years Day 

 

January 14 

BOC Meeting 

@ Admin Office (4PM) 

A/O Promotion: Carl Tesch 

Please join us for the 

Oath of Office & Badge Pinning! 

 

January 28 

BOC Meeting  

@ Admin Office (4PM) 

 

The District’s 2019 operating and capital budgets are now available on 

SharePoint through the link below.  Program managers - in this internal 

version you will find line item detail budgets and a program list beginning 

on page 39.  

 

Download the budget file here: 

CK Share > Finance > Budget Documents > 2019 CKFR Budget_Final 

 

FROM HEIDI:  You may notice some changes in your deductions for 

paychecks on December 31.  Medical rates have increased for 2019, and 

these changes will be reflected in the December paychecks because we pay 

the medical premiums in advance.  Any life insurance changes will also be 

reflected in your December paycheck.  Please see HR or Payroll with any 

questions! 

 

Please get your urgent orders to Central Supply over the next week, 

otherwise contact the Duty Chief for any needed items until January 7. 

The Kitsap Sun posted 

some tips on how to 

properly dispose all that 

wrapping paper: 
https://www.kitsapsun.com/story/

news/local/2018/12/26/trash-recycle-

wrapping-paper-

christmas/2407658002/  

http://ckshare/divisions/fiscal%20services/Shared%20Documents/Budget%20Documents/2019%20CKFR%20Budget_Final.pdf
https://www.kitsapsun.com/story/news/local/2018/12/26/trash-recycle-wrapping-paper-christmas/2407658002/
https://www.kitsapsun.com/story/news/local/2018/12/26/trash-recycle-wrapping-paper-christmas/2407658002/
https://www.kitsapsun.com/story/news/local/2018/12/26/trash-recycle-wrapping-paper-christmas/2407658002/
https://www.kitsapsun.com/story/news/local/2018/12/26/trash-recycle-wrapping-paper-christmas/2407658002/


 

The holiday season is here!  No time to waste . . . 

time for an A-shift BC Quarterly Drill!  A training 

firefighter is a happy firefighter! 



FF/EMT Joey Werlech providing a tour 

to the preschoolers at Station 41. 

Families gather with the crew 

at Station 51 on Christmas Day. 
 

We hope that everyone had a 

wonderful holiday and we wish 

you all a very Happy New Year! 


